
George Scripps' bust to be presented

October 6, 1967

A bronze bust of George Henry Scripps will be presented to the University San Diego's Scripps Institution of
Oceanography by his grandnephew, William Scripps Kellogg, on Friday, October 13, at 10:00 a.m.

The ceremony is part of the annual Ellen Browning Scripps Commemorative Week, October 12-19, and will
honor Mr. Kellogg's great-uncle, George Henry Scripps, for whom Scripps Institution was named, and his great-
aunt, Ellen Browning Scripps. The presentation will be made on campus by Kellogg to Dr. William A. Nierenberg,
director of Scripps Institution, in the foyer of the Scripps Building. The public is invited to attend.

This year's observances will mark the 131st anniversary of Ellen Browning Scripps' birth. Scripps Institution is
among many local organizations that claim Miss Scripps as their benefactress and that actively participate each
year in commemorative ceremonies.

Guests invited to the bust presentation are Mayor Frank Curran; Councilwoman Helen Cobb; Karl ZoBell,
chairman of the board of trustees of the La Jolla Town Council; Dr. John S. Galbraith, UCSD chancellor; and the
members of the Ellen Browning Scripps Commemorative Week committee.


